
 

Citizens Against Drug Abuse Meeting Minutes 

January 11, 2018 

11:30-12:30 PM 

Family Centered Services, Inc. 

 

 

In attendance:  Vicki Andrews (Southern Wells), John Cole (Family Centered Services), Betsy Collier 
(Council on Aging), Angie Dial (Family Centered Services), Andrew Ellis (Bluffton Police 
Department), Jade Glover (Family Centered Services), Molly Hoag (Purdue Extension), Nathan Huss 
(Bluffton Police Department), Heather McFarren (Helping Hands), Mark Misch (Norwell High 
School), Stephanie Tucker (Ossian Police Department).  Guests:  Adam Carroll (Brickhouse Family 
Ministries), Alicia Johnson (Bowen Center), Jeremy Heckel (Wells County Sheriff’s Department), 
Mckenzie Springer (Helping Hands). 
 
Welcome, Introduction and Call to Order:   
Meeting was called to order by President Mark Misch at 11:30 am. 
 
New Members:   
Jade Glover has met the meeting requirements and is eligible for membership.  It was 
unanimously approved to instate Jade as a member of CADA (motion by Molly; second by 
Andy).   
 
 
Grant Program Reports:  

• Brickhouse Family Ministries – Adam Carroll reported that they received $800 from 
CADA that was used for testing supplies ($759.09 for drug screens and $400 for 
probation testing).  The program provides prevention and intervention by helping 
families address the issue of substance use.    
 

Presentation of Minutes: 
The December minutes were unanimously approved as submitted (motion by John; second by 
Nathan).   
 
Treasurer’ Report:   
A checking account balance was not available.   
Drug Free Community Funds:   

• 2017 total $14,393.50 (distribution will be recommended at February meeting) 

• January 2018 posting $637.50 (for 2019 distribution) 
Vicki moved to accept the report; Betsy seconded. 

 

Unfinished Business:  
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• A 2018 CADA Handbook was emailed on December 14 for review.  Updates include 1) 
the date on the front cover, 2) the addition of 2017 recognition recipients, 3) a revised 
membership roster, and 4) a modified annual checklist.  The revision was unanimously 
adopted (motion by Molly; second by John).    

• There was no update available from the Event Committee. 

• The Grants Committee reported that 2 applications have been received; the deadline is 
Friday, January 26, 2018.  The application was emailed in PDF format on 12/14 and in 
Word format on 1/5; it is also available on the CADA webpage.  The committee will 
make a recommendation to the membership at the February CADA meeting.   

• A notice was made regarding the 2018 schedule:  the January, February, March and 
August meetings will be held at FCS; all others will be at the 4-H Community Center (no 
meeting in July).   
 

New Business: 

• It was preferred to hold the Annual CADA Awards Luncheon in the spring.  A committee 
was formed to plan the event for April 12th from 11:30-1:00.  The committee includes:  
Jade Glover, Molly Hoag, Vicki Andrews, Mark Misch, Alicia Hill and Angie Dial (notes).  
The committee will decide on location, food and awards.  Adam will check with Alicia 
regarding burgers.  Please relay any recommendations for Professional, Volunteer, and 
Friend of CADA to any committee member listed above.  Angie will email a “save the 
date” along with an explanation of the 3 categories for recognition.   

 
Community Concerns/Trends & Membership Sharing:  
 
2018 Regional Advisory Board events (Quiz Bowl 4/28/18, Ride for Recovery 9/8/18, Regional 
Training Galloway 9/12/18, Annual Training Luncheon 11/30/18). 
 
WRAPP will be changing from ASANA to Freed Camp as a communication tool.  An email will go 
out with instructions to make the change.   
 
The Bluffton Police Department have been busy with drug arrests and new investigations.  
Jeremy Heckel (WCSD Detective) was in attendance; he works the drug cases alongside BPD. 
 
Brickhouse Family Ministries have hired new House Parents who will be starting shortly.  
 
Wells County Council on Aging offer free tax preparation through AARP; there is no age limit 
and no fee for the service.  
 
Alicia reported that Bowen Center is still working on expansion of mobile services; they will be 
up to 5 employees for Wells County by the end of the month.   
 
Molly announced the second webinar in a series on the opiate crisis will take place on 1/17/18.  
The webinar is entitled “Recognition and Stigma in Prescription Drug Abuse and Alcohol 
Abuse”.  The series is a partnership between Purdue Extension and North Central Regional 
Center for Rural Development.  Information was emailed on 1/5/18.    
 



Jade distributed flyers for the Parent Café held on the 3rd Wednesday of each month at FCS 
from 5pm-7pm.  The open event provides support and encouragement to parents and families.  
There is free childcare, transportation and a meal.  Participants can RSVP by contacting Jade at 
FCS … 824-8574.   
 
Mark shared that the mental health issues they are seeing are different than even those of just 
a few years ago.  Many also have a drug connection.  There is a greater awareness and more 
help for students than in the past.   
 
There was an open discussion regarding the cost of Sam Quinones ($6,000).  Many voiced 
concern that very few people would recognize his name and that his message may explain the 
trek of the opioid epidemic but may offer less insight on a solution.  We may draw more 
interest if we provide local speakers/panelists who are in a position to enact change such as Jim 
McClelland (the drug czar for Indiana), a speaker (or panelist) from the Bowen Center’s training 
institute, a peer recovery specialist, legislators (Senator Merritt), etc.  There is also a mayor in 
TN or KY that is leading the charge to sue big pharma.  Also, it is important to include stories of 
recovery which provides a message of hope.  The September 2017 event was successful and 
was provided at no cost to CADA.  It was thought that it was a good stepping stone to a larger 
event of a similar nature. 
 
It was suggested that the Event Committee work towards offering something similar to the 
Adams County Drug Symposium held in July:  Alicia Johnson, Jade Glover and Molly Hoag will 
join the current committee to organize the event.   
 
Adjournment:  Meeting was adjourned. 

Next meeting:   The next meeting will be Thursday, February 8th, 2018 at 11:30 at Family Centered 

Services. 

Submitted by Angie Dial 

 



 

Citizens Against Drug Abuse Meeting Minutes 

February 8, 2018 

11:30-12:30 PM 

Family Centered Services, Inc. 

 

 

In attendance:  Vicki Andrews (Southern Wells), John Cole (Family Centered Services), Betsy Collier 
(Council on Aging), Angie Dial (Family Centered Services), Andrew Ellis (Bluffton Police 
Department), Jade Glover (Family Centered Services), Molly Hoag (Purdue Extension), Nathan Huss 
(Bluffton Police Department), Heather McFarren (Helping Hands), Mark Misch (Norwell High 
School), Stephanie Tucker (Ossian Police Department). Vicki Bell (B & G Club), Chris Benedict 
(Bluffton MS), Deane’ Holderman (Wells DCS), Jana Taylor (Adams Wells Crisis), Greg Werich (Wells 
Probation), Jeremy Heckel (Wells County Sheriffs) 
 
Welcome, Introduction and Call to Order:  Meeting was called to order by President Mark 
Misch at 11:33 am 
 
New Members:  No new members 
 
Grant Program Reports:  No report this month 
 
Presentation of Minutes:  The January minutes were unanimously approved as submitted 
 
Treasurer’ Report:  There is a balance of $169.27 in the checking account 
Drug Free Community Funds:   

• 2017 total $14,393.50 

• 1739.50 posted in February 
 

Unfinished Business:  

• Event Committee Update - There was discussion about hosting a local event.  Several 
met to discuss a potential plan for educational/training day similar to what Adams 
County presented last summer.  It was proposed to have a legislator speak in the am, 
followed by law enforcement regarding current trends, then a success story, a speaker 
representing treatment/intervention then wrap up with another recovery story.  Local 
vendors or providers could set up a table for the event; CADA would also have a table 
filled with resources.  A tentative date of June 13th (possibly from 10-2 or 9-2) at the 4-H 
Community Center.  Lunch would be provided and with hopes of making it free or 
donation at the door.  February 26th at 10am at FCS is the next committee meeting.   

 

• The grant committee met this week and there were some new applicants this year.  
There is also more grant money to disperse; $14393.50 was collected with over $17,000 
in requests, allowing for $3,598.38 for each category.  It was recommended to increase 
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administration costs to $500 this year to allow additional funds for expenses related to 
meetings and trainings.  The amounts granted to the schools is based on population.   
The grant amount allocations were presented and explained. 

 

• The grants will need to be approved by ICJI, the County Commissioner and City Council 
prior to the actual grant disbursement.  Motion to accept and seconded for the grant 
recommendations, one opposed, voted carried.  

 

• Discussion about what happens to the money for Sam Quinones if this is not scheduled.  
If the event does not occur then the money would remain in the fund and be rolled over 
for disbursement in 2019.   

 

• Award Luncheon Committee Update – The committee met prior to the CADA meeting 
today and has formalized most plans for the luncheon scheduled for Thursday, April 
12th.  Members are encouraged to bring other community partners to introduce them to 
CADA.  Recognition will take place in 3 categories: Friend of CADA, Volunteer Leader and 
Professional Leader.  Brickhouse Family Ministry has offered to provide the 
burgers/buns/condiments again this year.  A sign-up sheet was be passed around at the 
CADA meeting for the remaining items needed for the luncheon.  A flyer will be sent out 
to share for inviting other professionals or the public.   

 
New Business: 

• Appoint CCP Committee – Jade, Angie, Nathan, Deane’, Mark.  A new CCP is written 
every three years; the current plan will be updated for the last time in October and a 
new plan must also be submitted in October.   

 
Community Concerns/Trends & Membership Sharing:  
 
2018 Regional Advisory Board events (Quiz Bowl 4/28/18, Ride for Recovery 9/8/18, Regional 
Training Galloway 9/12/18, Annual Training Luncheon 11/30/18). 
 
Angie – new program ICJI manager Lauren Savitskas.   
 
Walmart has opioid disposal kit available.  The gel automatically comes with new prescriptions 
and will dissolve any unused pills.  They are also carrying Narcan at $71.69. 
 
Molly –  Misty Young is a student doing a research project and is looking to interview people for 
that project.  Anyone interested in assisting can email Molly.  Misty will be attending the March 
meeting.   
 
Jana Taylor - Adams Wells Crisis Center is hiring; it’s ideal for anyone wanting some extra hours.  
Must be 18, have a valid driver’s license and pass background checks.  They may apply online 
through the website.    
 
Betsy – They are offering free tax prep at Council on Aging.  May 3rd is Wells County Resource 
Fair sponsored by the Wells County Council on Aging. 



 
Nathan – The department had 2 narcan saves in January, with multiple doses.  EMS may have 
had one and county had one. 
 
Jade - Parent Café on February 21st.  She passed out invitations to share; this month’s theme is 
“Say it With Love”.  Parents can come, enjoy free dinner, childcare and transportation through 
WOW if needed.  You must RSVP.  It is half filled at this time. 
 
John Cole -  Community Care received a grant from Lowes and got grant for $65 for and still 
need an additional $65-70 to open. 
 
Mark - Mental health issues seem to be increasing with the students; there are often underlying 
substance abuse issues as well.  Things have changed in recent years with an increase of more 
of these issues for teens.   
 
Adjournment:  Meeting was adjourned. 
 
Next meeting:   The next meeting will be Thursday, March 8th, 2018 at 11:30 at Family Centered 
Services.  April 12th would be the recognition luncheon at the 4-H Community Center. 
 
Submitted by Deane’ Holderman 
 



 

Citizens Against Drug Abuse Meeting Minutes 

March 8, 2018 

11:30-12:30 PM 

Family Centered Services, Inc. 

 

 

In attendance:  Vicki Andrews (Southern Wells), John Cole (Family Centered Services), Betsy Collier 
(Council on Aging), Angie Dial (Family Centered Services), Andrew Ellis (Bluffton Police 
Department), Molly Hoag (Purdue Extension), Nathan Huss (Bluffton Police Department), Heather 
McFarren (Helping Hands), Deane’ Holderman (Wells DCS), Stacy Morrisom (BHS), Valerie Runyon 
(Park Center), Roger Scherer (Purdue Extension), Stephanie Tucker (Ossian PD), Adam Carroll 
(Brickhouse Farms), Alicia Johnson (Bowen Center), Misty Young (Student Intern) 
 
Welcome, Introduction and Call to Order:  Meeting was called to order by Molly Hoag 
 
New Members:  No new members 
 
Grant Program Reports:  No report this month 
 
Presentation of Minutes:  The January minutes were unanimously approved as submitted 
 
Treasurer’ Report:   
Drug Free Community Funds:   

• Current 2018 total $1,569.50 
 

Unfinished Business:  

• Event Committee Update – The committee met in February and is working on an event 
for June 13th. The current plan for the event is an educational/training day similar to 
what Adams County presented last summer.  It was proposed to have a legislator speak 
in the am, followed by law enforcement regarding current trends, then a success story, 
a speaker representing treatment/intervention then wrap up with another recovery 
story.  Local vendors or providers could set up a table for the event; CADA would also 
have a table filled with resources.  Lunch would be provided and with hopes of making it 
free or donation at the door at a cost of $10.   The committee will meet again on 
3/12/18 at 10am at FCS. 

 

• After reviewing the grant proposals with the state, the Funding for the Baby & Me 
Tobacco Program was not found appropriate for funding under treatment and 
intervention.  Discussion was to move this under one of the other categories. 
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• Award Luncheon Committee Update –   April 12th is the awards luncheon at the 
regularly scheduled CADA meeting.   A reminder will be sent out a few days ahead for 
those who have signed up to bring food and items.  Please RSVP by April 5th  

 
New Business/Community Concerns/Trends & Membership Sharing:  

• Vape shop in Bluffton has closed 

• April is Child Abuse Prevention Month – visit the facebook page for Wells County CPT 
(child protection team) for information and activities.  CPT/DCS members will be at the 
Living Faith Church Car Show on April 12th and at the Ossian Pancake Fundraiser passing 
out blue sucker to kids and families to “Go Blue”.  There is also the tire fundraiser in the 
community to raise community awareness and funds go to CPT Child Prevention 
activities. 

• DCS/Bluffton LEA report more methamphetamine use at present.  Mexican meth quality 
has gone down and now are seeing more at home production again 

 
 
Adjournment:  Meeting was adjourned. 
 
Next meeting:   The next meeting will be Thursday, April 12th, CADA Recognition Luncheon to be 
held at the 4-H Community Center. 
 
Submitted by Deane’ Holderman 
 



 

Citizens Against Drug Abuse Meeting Minutes 

May 10, 2018 

11:30-12:30 PM 

4 H Park 

 

 

In attendance: John Cole (Family Centered Services), Betsy Collier (Council on Aging), Angie Dial 
(Family Centered Services), Andrew Ellis (Bluffton Police Department), Molly Hoag (Purdue 
Extension), Nathan Huss (Bluffton Police Department), Deane’ Holderman (Wells DCS), Mark Misch 
(NHS), Joan Moon, Roger Scherer (Purdue Extension), Stephanie Tucker (Ossian PD), Jana Taylor 
(Adams Wells Crisis Center), Jeremy Heckel (Wells County Sheriff), Barry Humble (Adams Wells 
Crisis Center) 
 
Welcome, Introduction and Call to Order:  Meeting was called to order by Mark Misch 
 
New Members:  Jeremy Heckel Wells County Sheriff Dept. was voted in as a member of CADA. 
 
Grant Program Reports:  No report this month 
 
Presentation of Minutes:  The March minutes were unanimously approved as submitted with 
the requested edits to dates and also corrections.   
 
Treasurer’ Report:   
Drug Free Community Funds:   

• Current deposits for  April $ 2462 and  May $1687.50 with a total of $8096 

• No new information in checking account 
 

Unfinished Business:  
 

• Grant committee, - Checks went out May 7th and got acknowledgement that the funds 
were released for the grants and the checks were mailed out.  Grant recipients should 
check to make sure that they have received their funds.  

• 42 people attended the Luncheon and was successful.  There were new faces and thanks 
to everyone who contributed and special thanks to Brickhouse for their burger 
donations again.   

• Event Committee Update – The flyer has been sent out for Real Recovery Program.  We 
need submissions for attendance and currently have 15 participants.  Speakers have 
been arranged and then now there is only one recovery story and one survivor story.  
Please submit your registrations and payment for the event by June 1st   at FCS.  There 
will be a special guest also attending.  
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• Dreamland/Sam Quinones update – funding is now secured.  Save the date will be send 
out shortly to the community partners.  Joan has talked with library and YMCA to 
support the event and get the word out.    
 

• Mark Misch will be resigning as president of CADA due to a change in his position at 
Norwell.  Per the handbook states that the Vice president could fulfill the vacancy as an 
option.  Mark suggested that we attempt to fill for next year.   Took suggestions of 
volunteers.  Joan offered to assist Molly and fill for the vacancy.  Jade Glover also 
volunteered to fill vacancy.  Jade was unanimously voted as acting President of CADA for 
the remainder of the year starting with the August meeting. 

 
New Business/Community Concerns/Trends & Membership Sharing:  
 

• Interim director for Adams Wells Crisis Center – Barry Humble shared that they are in the 
process of selecting a new director and getting candidates.  His work with the crisis center 
has brought attention to their residents having issues relating to substance abuse.  He 
stated that there needs to be a discussion about how best to serve our clients.  He stated 
that they can be contacted for support and information if there are concerns with a client to 
identify their needs.  He stated that they are making a bank for community donations. They 
will have this at events and in the community and it is also mobile and can be put at any 
location on request. 

• Roger Scherer – 4H has the summer backpack program getting ready to start.   They are 
getting summer food resources for the program.  They have 100+ recipients that get these 
backpacks.  Anyone with information about other programs could be helpful to know about.   
There will also be free lunches through the Parks program.   

• DMHA has put their backing behind LookupIndiana.org.  There is now a community page for 
each county. Please send the information to John Cole SOC Coordinator.  There is also good 
information on this site for many categories.  Trainings or events can be put on the page.  
Also information about certification and trainings is available as well as who is certified in 
the community will be added. 

• Joan Moon – when Sam comes, if you have read the book, he really represents the police, 
nurses and other in the community and it is hoped that we can get a good response and 
encourage supporting this event.   Joan shared that her grandson is doing well and now 
employed and has been drug free for 2 years.   

• Jade Glover share that Parent Café is going well and is open for families to attend with 
healthy interaction modeling the 5 protective factors.  Food is provided with attendance 
and participants can receive a $10 with gas card. 

• CADA recognized Mark Misch’s work with CADA as President.   He shared that they had one 
positive THC at the school and this was a positive intervention with a youth.  

• Andy Ellis asked about youth and vape pens at schools.  BPD have found some with THC in 
them. 

 
 
 
 
  



• Deane’ Holderman shared that Forensics Fluids has reported that clients using CBD oil 
should not have positive screens for THC.  Information was shared that CBD oil is legal and 
can be purchased through local legitimate places.  CBD oil that is obtained online may not 
be as reliable.  CBD oil is supposed to have multiple health benefits but the THC is removed 
and does not have make a person high or have an intoxicating effect.   

• John Cole asked about Vivitrol access at Park Center and how is has been utilized.   
 
Adjournment:  Meeting was adjourned. 
 
Next meeting:   The next meeting will be Thursday, June  14th at the 4H Park 
 
Submitted by Deane’ Holderman 
 

Mark your calendars and don’t forget to register for CADA’s Real 
Recovery Event on June 13th.  Please sign up and pay by June 1st at FCS. 
 
 
 



 

Citizens Against Drug Abuse Meeting Minutes 

June 14, 2018 

11:30-12:30 PM 

4 H Park 

 

 

In attendance: Vicki Andrews (SoWells), Vicki Bell ( Boys & Girls Club), Betsy Collier (Council on 
Aging), Angie Dial (Family Centered Services), Andrew Ellis (Bluffton Police Department), Molly 
Hoag (Purdue Extension), Deane’ Holderman (Wells DCS), Joan Moon, Valerie Runyon (Park 
Center), Roger Scherer (Purdue Extension), Jana Taylor (Adams Wells Crisis Center), Stephanie 
Tucker (Ossian PD),  Ted Ellis (Major Bluffton)  
 
Welcome, Introduction and Call to Order:  Meeting was called to order by Molly Hoag at 
11:35am 
 
New Members:  no new members 
 
Grant Program Reports:  No report this month 
 
Presentation of Minutes:  The May minutes were approved with the requested edits and 
corrections.   
 
Treasurer’ Report:   
Drug Free Community Funds: June deposits of $1475 with total of $9571 total for the year 

• No new information in checking account 

• Part of the monies for Sam Quinones has been received and will be processed through 
the account 

• Monies from Real Recovery, CADA grant of $500 for event.  We brought in 410 and had 
41 paid meals in attendance.  3 speakers were there and  $47.67 due for mileage.  Due 
to money brought in the $500 was not utilized for the event. These monies were in the 
administrative funds for community education.  These monies could be used for another 
event later this year if needed.   
 

Unfinished Business:  
 

• Real Recovery - We had 45 people in attendance on 6/13/18. Presenters included, 
representatives from Legislation, LEA and Treatment with 2 recovery stories.  A short 
evaluation was given to participants with positive responses.  More information will be 
shared when they are reviewed.  We may need to utilize a microphone in the future for 
presentations.  Survivor video was good, but difficult for some to hear.  
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• CCP committee - Nathan, Mark, Deane and Molly and committee members.  We have 
met once and we will have more information coming.  If CADA members know of 
something for grants that they are wanting then it could also be talked about so the 
plan can be inclusive.   

• Dreamland/Sam Quinones update – funding is now secured and have additional $500 
and total budget is $8000 which is all secured.   Save the date will be send out shortly to 
the CADA Members and community partners and can be shared with others. It is hoped 
to have at least 100 in attendance for the event.  The library could also be a resource to 
get the word out about the event.  Sara/Library.  There will be vendors at the event.  
There was a question about the need for video support for the event.   

• Molly stated that the Chamber would be a good outreach to utilize to get information 
out to the public for services.  The Chamber also had a committee at one time and it 
would be great to get someone from the Chamber to participate with CADA.  There is a 
meeting on third Tuesday of the month and she could also share the CADA information 
to the Chamber and partnering with them.  She will bring the information to Chamber 
that wants to become more involved.  It was suggested that CADA do a presentation to 
the chamber, or someone from CADA to become involved in one of the Chambers 
Committee’s.  Sara Campbell could be contacted also. Joan will add her to the 
distribution list.   

• There was a discussion about Anonymous People movie, but no monies would be 
needed to show this.  It was discussed that a speaker would not be needed, nor would 
there be an expense to this.  There is no date set for this at this time. A committee could 
be formed to set this up as a community event.   

 
New Business/Community Concerns/Trends & Membership Sharing:  
 

• Andy asked if the $500 could be used toward printed out material for resources to give 
out to the community. Discussion was about something to pass out at street fair or have 
available for law enforcement.  Possibly a magnet or mailer to community. Major Ellis 
stated that often info from street fair ends up thrown away.  Andy stated a magnet with 
information to assist. This will be put back on August agenda to discuss and possibly 
come up with a committee. 

• Valerie stated that Park Center’s treatment facility will open next month and that is a 30 
day residential in Allen County. She has also seen a couple cases of meth induced 
psychosis which is lasting longer that had previously.  They are also seeing more 
methamphetamines and marijuana.  Park Center has MAT and also inpatient and a full 
arrange of services similar to Bowen Center.  There is information in regards to 
Winchester House with is an addictions center for women and children.  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 



• Sonya was here with David and we will have a new representative for ICJI.  She was 
asked about changes or things to be aware of.  DMH grant should be considered going 
forward which would give us additional staff 1.5 persons full time employees.  It could 
provide hard copy information, billboards and they could assist with writing the grant. It 
has to contain youth and addictions focus.  ICJI grants are often labor intensive but she 
would assist. Andy stated that there is much paperwork attached.  Angie will get more 
information about this grant.  They will also help write questions for a needs assessment 
for the community if we are interested.  

• Deane’, DCS has current job postings for full time clerical and temp legal clerical.  DCS 
continues to see trends with methamphetamine use opposed to heroine. 

• Andy shared that methamphetamines,  marijuana and spice is being seen locally.  The 
chemicals that they are using on spice could be anything and everything.  Andy says that 
they are moving towards arrests when possible due to a higher number of people 
leaving hospital after overdose and leaving AMA. 

• Joyce Arnold is new executive Director of Adams/Wells Crisis Center.  
 
 

Adjournment:  Meeting was adjourned at 12:32pm 
: 
Next meeting:   The next meeting will be Thursday, August 9th at FCS 
 
Submitted by Deane’ Holderman 
 
 
 



 

Citizens Against Drug Abuse Meeting Minutes 

August 9, 2018 

11:30-12:30 PM 

Family Centered Services 

 

 

In attendance: Vicki Bell ( Boys & Girls Club), Andy Carnall (Prosecutor), Angie Dial (Family Centered 
Services), Andrew Ellis (Bluffton Police Department), Jade Glover (FCS), Jeremy Heckel (Wells 
Sheriff Dept), Molly Hoag (Purdue Extension), Deane’ Holderman (Wells DCS), Nathan Huss (BPD), 
Joan Moon (Citizen),  Greg Werich (Wells Probation),  Ted Ellis (Major Bluffton), Lyle Breeding 
(Sonlight Weslyan), Sherrie Church (Bowen Center)  
 
Welcome, Introduction and Call to Order:  Meeting was called to order by Jade Glover at 
11:34am 
 
New Members:  Adam Carroll, Brickhouse Ministry, was voted in as a new member after 
attending his third meeting. 
 
Grant Program Reports:  None submitted 
 
Presentation of Minutes:  The June minutes were submitted and approved with changes. 
 
Treasurer’ Report:   

• June deposits of with total of $7602.94 total for the year including grant monies for 
Sam Quinones 

• County drug free funds, August deposit with $11914 total for the year 
 

Unfinished Business:  
 

• CCP committee Update – The update has been completed and requests have been sent 
out for the data to put in the report.  

• Dreamland/Sam Quinones update – All the invites are going out for the event and is 
now posted online and also on Event Brite.  Flyers were passed out and also cards to 
advertise the event to be passed out.  

• $500 Administrative Funds – unused for Real Recovery.  FYI to members  
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New Business: 
 

• The Anonymous People Showing- Committee Appointments, looking for persons 
interested in forming a committee to have this shown in the community.  Jade,Molly 
and Vickie agreed to participate in committee. A meeting date TBD 

• Breanna’s Hope. A better life– presentation.  Support/Recovery Group.  There are 26 
chapters across Indiana and in Ohio.  New Chapters are opening all the time.  They are 
not a traditional 12 step and have their own curriculum.  Some chapters are going into 
jails.  They have sent over 600 to rehab and financed.  They also speak to school age 
children and presentations.  They have seen a reduction in drug related overdoses in 
communities where they have active Chapters which area attributed to multiple factors 
and combined efforts with LEA and other providers.  They need to team leaders to start 
and facilitate a group.  One member is supported by pastoral support and ideally the 
other would be a recovering addict.   

• Scott Lee Memorial Fund – He was a previous member of CADA and recently passed 
away and named CADA as his Memorial Fund.  Donations from the funeral home will be 
directed to CADA.  A card was passed around for members to sign to give to the family.  
Scott was a counselor at Park Center and also a previous officer of CADA.   

• Groups Recover Together – will be coming to town and also be having an open house.  
There is information on the Chamber Website.  August 23rd at 3:30 there is a meeting at 
FSC to find out more information about their services.  This will be open to CADA 
members. Shared open house information for 10/17 10-4pm 

• Angie asked about interest in CADA becoming involved in social media.  It would be a 
good place to post information. Possibly a CADA Facebook page.  It could be set up as a 
nonprofit page.  Discussion was to add under Jade and set up more than one 
administrator to add updates and activities.   

 
New Business/Community Concerns/Trends & Membership Sharing:  
 

• 2018 CADA Events (Fall Event/Sam Quinones 10/3)  

• Ride for Recovery 

• Information for training for Germain Galloway,  September 12th/Also a parent night 
before 

 
 
Jade – this month’s parent café is Overcoming Temptations.  Free meal, free transportation, 
free gas card. Parent Café Flyers were passed out. Contact Jade if you have any questions. 
 
Brickhouse Ministries - Flavor of the Farm September 13th @ 4:30pm with ribbon cutting. 
The new store is now open.   
 
Greg Werich, Deane’ Holderman, Scott Holliday and Ginny Broderick attended the Judges 
Opioid Summit in Indianapolis.  
 



Angie - Huntington County is running a series on Dialogue for Diversity at the Library.  
Probation, treatment and LEA is running the program.  The meetings are in the evenings 
and the information is available. 
 
Tim Ryan spoke at the Adams Opioid Summit and Angie was in attendance and was a good 
speaker in regards to substance abuse and recovery. 
 

       Michael Angelo is the new ICJI regional lead and will be visiting meetings.  
  

 
Adjournment:  Meeting was adjourned at 12:32pm 
: 
Next meeting:   The next meeting will be Thursday, Sept 13th at the 4H Park.   
 
Submitted by Deane’ Holderman 
 
 
 



 

Citizens Against Drug Abuse Meeting Minutes 

September 9, 2018 

11:30-12:30 PM 

Family Centered Services 

 

 
In attendance: Betsy Collier (WOW), Angie Dial (Family Centered Services), Jade Glover (FCS), Molly Hoag 
(Purdue Extension), Deane’ Holderman (Wells DCS), Nathan Huss (BPD), Joan Moon (Citizen),  Jana Taylor 
(Adams Wells Crisis Center), Greg Werich (Wells probation), Lyle Breeding (Sonlight Wesleyan), Stephanie 
Yordie (Groups), Mikayla Stetler (Groups), Laura Donatelli (ITVAP), David Parker (Norwell HS) 
 
Welcome, Introduction and Call to Order:  Meeting was called to order by Jade Glover. 
 
New Members:  No new members 
 
Grant Program Reports:  None submitted 
 
Presentation of Minutes:  The August minutes were submitted and approved. 
 
Treasurer’ Report:   

Checking Account Balance:  $ 8437.94, which will be reduced by $8000 going to Sam Quinones 
Event 

Drug free community Funds $947 added  for September with a balance of $12861.00 balance  
Scott lee memorial fund $260  

 
Unfinished Business:  

• CCP Update – Angie has started to get the data need for the update.  She will be sending 
reminders in for members submitting data and would like the information by the 15th.  
 

• Dreamland Committee Update /Joan – Things are going well and the word is out to the 
schools.  The word is getting out for the program.  She has talked with the schools and 
finding ways to reach out to parents. Bluffton PTO is sending information out.  Sam will 
be on WOWO radio and NPR in Fort Wayne.  The information is being shared with the 
local churches promoting the event.  YMCA and Hospital are also promoting the event.  
Door prizes are being taken care of and Jessica is preparing the article for the News 
Banner.  The information has been shared with multiple community partners.  John 
suggested contacting the WCKL and Star 88.3 to put on their community calendar.  
Betsy said that the Waynedale Newspaper takes community information for free.  
Contact Angie if you are a vendor wanting a table. Including ITVAP, there are nine 
vendors.   
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• No Longer Silent Committee Update -   They have set a date of November 15th from 9am 
to 11am to show the documentary “Anonymous People” anyone open to attend.  RSVP 
will be needed.  There will be group discussions after the showing.  Volunteers may be 
needed at a later date.  They are working at finalizing the arrangements so it can be 
shared at the Sam Quinones Event.  

 
 
New Business/Community Concerns/Trends & Membership Sharing:  
 

• Business Entity Report due 10/31/18 – This is at a cost of $40 for two years. 
 

• Street Fair Industrial Tent (3:00-6:00 Tuesday-Saturday) -   Groups recovery has offered to 
share their booth at street fair and Jade will be at the booth to share CADA information.  If you 
would like to come for a ½ hour, please contact Jade if you are interested in being at the booth.  
Deane’ has offered participants open to utilize  

 

• A better life/ Breanna’s Hope – Jade is starting at Group and Sunlight Church is giving their 
space. Jade is going to be trained to begin her role with creating the group in Bluffton.  Randy is 
coming 9/21st to Sunlight Church and will be giving a presentation 11:30 t0 12:30 for 
information about the program and regular service starts at 10”30 to start the program.  They 
will need volunteers for daycare and other supports for the group and program. The group 
would begin on Monday 6:30 to 8:30 pm starting in January 2018.  SEE mcrandydavis on 
facebook to get updates about the program.   

 

• 2018 CADA Events (Fall Event/Sam Quinones 10/3; No Longer Silent 11/15) 
 

• 2018 RAB Events (Annual Training Luncheon 11/30) they are working on speakers, they 
recognize a professional, a volunteer and a friend of cada in each. This will be at Indiana Tech. 

 

• The Freedom Riders raised $4000 in their annual ride to support the DARE program.  
 

• Adams wells Crisis – “Cooking with a Cause”, October 13th, starting at 6pm.  This is at the 
mirage.   

 

• Church is planning a bike-a-thon in spring at the state park. 
 

• Next week street fair has parking and does fund raising and can park on the council on aging  
 

• Groups Recover -   9/17th is the open house 10-4 pm, with ribbon cutting at 2pm.  They will 
open on 9/24.  Tuesday and Thursdays will be the primary days for intakes 9-1:30 on Thursdays 
the doctors will be in that day.  10/2 will be the first group.  

 

• ITAVP – human trafficking, they provide trainings to the community.  They also work with 
providers and can assist with connecting victims to housing and therapies needed.  They can 
provide training for DCS, LEA, schools,, etc.  They speak with the kids and they can do outreach.  
Teachers can go to training and the have the information to share.  

 

• Wells county Health fair October 13th at Lancaster elementary.  They have exhibitors 7 - 11am.  
There is always a good turnout and a lot of good information is shared.  Stacy little is the 



coordinator for the Vendors.  They is a $30 vendor fee.  If you would like to volunteer, please 
contact Molly to participate.  They need someone for depression/stress screenings.    

  
 

Adjournment:  Meeting was adjourned at 12:32pm 
 
Next meeting:   The next meeting will be Thursday, October 11th at the 4H Park.   
 
Submitted by Deane’ Holderman 
 
 
 



CITIZENS AGAINST DRUG ABUSE Minutes 
    October 11, 2018 
    11:30 – 12:30 PM 

4-H Park Community Center 
 

 

Attendance: Vicki Bell, Lyle Breeding, John Cole, Andy Ellis, Jade Glover, Molly Hoag, Joan 
Moon, Valerie Runyon, Jana Taylor, Stephanie Tucker, Greg Werich. Guests – Stephanie Yordy, 
Natalie Swineford, Holly Morgan, Ben Burman  

 

Grant Program Reports or Resource Presentation: 
  

Members were reminded to sign-up to do program reports in November and December 
 
Presentation of Minutes:   
No minutes were available to review. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:   
 

Checking Account Balance:  $ 10,907.94 
Scott Lee Memorial:  $2730.00 
Drug Free Community Funds / October Posting:  $ 1,896.50                               
                                                        YTD Balance:  $ 14,757.50   
                  

Unfinished Business: 
 

Please turn in stats to Angie, ASAP for the CCP Update that is due 10/31/18 
Dreamland Event Update – 133 in attendance.  An evaluation summary was distributed with 
positive responses to the questions.   
No Longer Silent Committee Update- small flyers were passed around for CADA members to 
share with others.  The Anonymous People documentary will be shown on November 15, 2018, 
9 – 11 AM.  If you are interested in being a table host/discussion facilitator, let Jade, Vicki, Molly 
or Angie know.  RSVP requested for this program.  CEUs possible upon requests.   
  
New Business: 

 
Greg Werich made the motion to nominate Valarie Runyon for Individual and LiGHT for the 
Program/Agency for RAB Annual Luncheon Training.   
 
We discussed the Officer Slate for 2019.  Several volunteered to be on the slate.  There is still 
time to nominate someone.   
Recommendation Slate of 2019 Officers  
President:  Jade Glover or Molly Hoag 
Vice President: John Cole 
Secretary: Deane’ Holderman or Jade Glover 
Treasurer: Greg Werich 
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Membership Sharing/Community Concerns and Trends:   
Groups Recover Together opens officially 10/16/18.  Open House is 10/17/18 10:00 AM – 4 PM 
at 2035 Commerce Dr, Unit 2017 Bluffton, IN 
 
Breanna’s Hope meeting at Sonlight Wesleyan on October 21st.  First official meeting will be 
held in January 2019 with Jade leading the discussion.   
 
Both Northern Wells and Southern Wells School Districts have only had positive nicotine drug 
screens.  Vaping is becoming popular due to the ability to hide/disguise the devices.   
 
Molly Hoag will be presenting to Brickhouse on tobacco and vaping on 10/12/18. 
 

2018 CADA Events - No Longer Silent 11/15 
2018 RAB Events (Annual Training Luncheon 11/30) 

  

Next Meeting:  November 8, 2018 
4-H Community Center 

1420 4-H Park Road, Bluffton 



CITIZENS AGAINST DRUG ABUSE Minutes 
    November 15, 2018 

    11:30 – 12:30 PM 
4-H Park Community Center 

 

 

Attendance: Vicki Bell (Southern Wells Schools), Chris Benedict (Bluffton MS), John Cole (FCS), 
Andy Ellis (BPD), Deane’ Holderman (Wells DCS), Joan Moon, Stacy Morrison (Bluffton HS), 
Valerie Runyon (Park Center), Greg Werich (Wells Probation), Natalie Swinford (Norwell HS), 
Holly Morgan (Norwell MS), Amber O’Daniels (Groups), Katie Lopolita Meyer (Norwell MS), 
Barry Humble (Adams Wells Crisis Center)  

 

Grant Program Reports or Resource Presentation: 
  

NORWELL MS – Holly Morgan assistant principal – Random Drug Testing Program.  She stated 
that is a good program and has been a good deterrent for students.  Holly shared a story about 
an uninvited guest at a school party and had brought a Juul (vape).  The parents intervened and 
asked the guest to leave and the students.  97% of the students are in the drug testing pool.  
881.61 were grant money.  ASL labs in Elkhart.  They test 2 students weekly and numbers are 
sent at random and tested in the clinic.  The tests are oral swabs 54 students were tested last 
year and all were negative.  It continues to be a good deterrent.  They are trying to pull 
students at different times of the day to be less of a disruption.  The consent for the program is 
also completed online.  
 
NORWELL HS – Norwell HS also presented as to their random screen program.  Natalie 
Swineford, nurse.   Their program again is very similar to the 812/761 is in the consent pool for 
random drug screens.  They complete 5 random screen.  They received over $1100 to assist 
with paying for the screens.  2% were positive for nicotine use alone.  She also reported that 
they feel that this is really working to keep drug use out of the student population or support 
that the students are not using drugs or tobacco products  
 
 
DETECT DRUG TASK FORCE -   Andy Ellis BPD is reporting.  They utilize the monies for 
equipment that they utilize using drugs buys for prosecuting drug related charges.  The 
equipment is not provided due to confidentiality as to what it is used for.  It has been an 
improvement over the last equipment purchased. Covert recorder.   
 
 
Sam Quinones event – Joan reported, $1000 donated for $80000 and utilized all except $500. 
the Foundation would like the excess monies to be used toward another speaker.  Jim Banks 
representative was present and sent a letter.  Evaluations were shared with a participant 
sharing about their family member get back into treatment as well as a request to get 
treatment back into the jails. Joan will be back in April.   
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New Members/participant, - Katie Meyers, a new counselor at Norwell HS.  Amber O’Daniels 
from Groups and someone Barry Humble from Wells/adams crisis shelter  
 
Presentation of Minutes:   
September and October minutes were reviewed and approved.   
 
Treasurer’s Report:   
 

Checking Account Balance:  $ 10,907.94/    3502.44 balance 
Scott Lee Memorial:  $2730.00 
Sam Quinones - $500 
Drug Free Community Funds / October Posting:  $ 1,896.50 - November posting $1444                           
                                                        YTD Balance:  $ 14,757.50 - $16,201.50 for the  year  
  
                  

Unfinished Business: 
  
CCP UPDATE – Now overdue.  Angie has sent emails to the participants that we are still needing 
the information to submit.  She is in need of the data in order to award funding next year.   
 
 
NO LONGER SILENT COMMITTEE UPDATE – posters were passed out.  Screening of the movie and 
also discussion afterward.  Light breakfast, coffee, granola bars.  Movie is about reducing the 
stigma of recovery.   
 
OFFICER NOMINATION SLATE FOR 2018 
President –   Molly Hoag, Jade Glover 
Vice – John Cole 
Treasurer – Greg Werich 
Secretary – Deane’ Holderman or Jade Glover 

 
 
 

New Business: 
 

APPOINT GRANT COMMITTEE: 
The committee will meet twice to review the proposed grants and set dates for when they are 
due and review.  Deane’, Vickie, Holly, Molly and Stacy have agree to participate on the 
committee. 
 
 
CHAMBER MEMBERSHIP –   Molly asked for this to be discussed as CADA could become a member 
of the Chamber.  $125 would be a cost to join the Chamber.  This could be discussed at the next 
meeting.  CADA would be listed in the Chamber directory online and also promote events, 
network and training.   
 
 
 



 
 
Member sharing  
 

• Angie - The regional meeting of LCC to nominate LIGHT to assist with our events and also 
Valerie Runyon from Park Center for the fall recovery event.  Information was shared 
about the meeting and the speaker, you can register online 

• Valerie – 1st week of December, Intensive Outpatient program to begin with new staff.  It 
will be about 4 – 5 hours a week of intensive programming as an alternative to residential 
treatment 

• Adams/Wells Crisis Center – needs a new director.  

• Andy Ellis BPD- there will a move toward smaller events with drug task forces.  There is 
no shave November as a fund raiser for officers that have fallen. 

• Groups, new therapist – get name – She is a Veteran and hopes to branch out to provide 
more services. There will be individual and group therapies through Groups. There should 
be a 5k or outdoor yoga to support treatment or other activities  office hours are 9 – 5pm 
and groups are on Friday at 11:30 and 12:30 

• John Cole – went to the 4 year celebration for Breanna’s Hope at Redkey.  He said that it 
was an amazing environment and Jade is getting a group started in January here in 
Bluffton at Sunlight Wesleyan Church.  

• Grace of Mercy may be open before January 1st! they are getting ready for the opening 

• SRO at Southern Wells School which is exciting 

• Deane’ DCS changing regions 

• Greg – Probation changes with Judge has reached out to several participants in regards 
to the “Purposeful Incarceration Program”.  He has invited four people to meet with him 
to share how it went for them and their progress or challenges. This is a program offered 
through DOC whose participants have an opportunity to get their sentence reduced or 
modified. 

• Joan shared that a youth shared with her how he uses mushrooms and goes to Norwell 
and how he uses and it is not detected and chops up and puts with capsules.  Need to be 
aware that things are out there being used and not being detected.   

 
 

2018 CADA Events - No Longer Silent 11/15 
2018 RAB Events (Annual Training Luncheon 11/30) 

  

Next Meeting: December 13th , 2018 
4-H Community Center 

1420 4-H Park Road, Bluffton 



CITIZENS AGAINST DRUG ABUSE Minutes 
    December 15, 2018 
    11:30 – 12:30 PM 

4-H Park Community Center 
 

 
Attendance: Vicki Andrews (Southern Wells Schools), Chris Benedict (Bluffton MS), Lyle Breeding, 
(Sonlight Wesleyan), John Cole (FCS), Betsy Collier ( WOW), Jade Glover (FCS), Jeremy Heckel (Wells 
Sheriff Dept), Molly Hoag (Purdue Extension), Deane’ Holderman (Wells DCS), Stacy Morrison (Bluffton 
HS), Amber O’Daniels (Groups), Roger Scherer (Purdue Extension), Stephen Pastore (Wells Probation), 
Kari Adams (Bowen Center), Shawna Hamilton (Helping Hands), Barry Humble (Adams Wells Crisis 
Center), Anita Miller (Adams Wells Crisis Center  
 
Grant Program Reports or Resource Presentation: 
 
Bluffton MS – Grant monies went to drug testing with the 7th and 8th graders which is mandatory for the 
kids involved in extra-curricular activities.  They administer 2 tests per week during the school.  It is 
incentive for students to remain drug free.  They have completed 24 to date of which all have been 
negative.   
 
Bluffton HS – Grant monies went to drug testing for student drivers and students involved in extra-
curricular activities.  It is also incentive for students to remain drug free.  They test 5 times a week.  95.6 
%, 1 positive for marijuana and 1 positive for codeine.   
 
Wells County Probation – Drug testing for daily call in for offenders.  Re-entry, disruption noted case, or 
current offense for drug alcohol case and intensive supervision programs.  They purchased 325 instant 
test kits.  19% positive for call in. 46% for probation.  This is seen to be positive outcomes in keeping 
substance abuse down in their population  
 
Wells Sheriff Dept. – Detect Program which uses phone cards for their equipment.  Jeremy stated that 
there are 32 new cases where these are utilized.  They assist LEA in keeping in touch with participants in 
the community 
 
Southern Wells – Drug testing for students with around 12 per month, only 1 positive for nicotine.  They 
have also seen a rise in student’s vaping.  They see the drug testing program as beneficial.  AD will be 
taking over her position in CADA.  They also have SRO which is assisting with the program.  Assistant 
principal/Athletic director 
 
WOW – Betsy Area on Aging – provides free transportation to NA, AA and substance abuse groups 450 
trips for this year. This is an increase from last year.  They are working close with Park Center to ensure 
that participants can make it to their substance abuse programs.  They could also begin to provide 
transportation to Breanna’s Hope next year when this begins at 6pm on Wednesdays.   
 
Helping hands Pregnancy Center – Baby and Me Tobacco Free.  Shawna reported that there have been 
changes with grant funding so they sought others monies to support the program and got sponsors for 
the program.  Monies were to be used to purchase Carbon monoxide meter which measures potential 
tobacco use.  They have seen a decrease with tobacco use with expecting mothers.   They have had 1 
mother complete the program in the last year.  They are not seeing it being utilized to the level that the 
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community would need and have discontinued the program for 2019.  They have decided to return the 
funding CADA provided $684.50. Discussion was around if the meter would be useful outside of the 
program to support tobacco cessation.  She stated that they can utilize it and their current meter can 
meet those needs. They are beginning another curriculum with expecting mothers on remaining drug 
free, which the monies could be utilized towards this program.  Shonna can give information about the 
program and Board could approve.  Families in Substance Abuse Treatment and Recovery.  CADA would 
agree for them to utilize the monies to go towards this program.  They will submit a progress report to 
be submitted to CADA.  This will be put on the agenda for next month.   
 
New Members/participant – Anita Miller (Adams Wells Crisis Center) 
 
Presentation of Minutes:   
November minutes were reviewed and approved after corrections  
 
Treasurer’s Report:   
 
Checking Account Balance:   
Scott Lee Memorial:  
Drug Free Community Funds / December Posting   $    1073                      
                                                        YTD Balance:  $ 17,274.50 for the year    
                  
Unfinished Business: 

  
CCP UPDATE – This has now been sent in and submitted to the state.  
 
NO LONGER SILENT COMMITTEE UPDATE – They had 14 participants even with the ice storm.  It was 
recommended that the movie be shown again at a later date.  There was positive discussion following the 
movie.  Participant feedback were to get it out to more individuals in the community.  There were several 
pastors who could be interested in showing at church and also showing in smaller groups for presenting 
the movie.  There could be CADA present at the future showings.  Comments and feedback were shared.  
CADA will develop a viewing kit to allow for the film to be shared in the community.  There is another 
video that is geared more towards teens and young adults that CADA could also get and have for sharing 
in the community. If you are interested in the committee, more volunteers are welcome.  
 
GRANT REVIEW COMMITTEE – the applications are ready to be sent out and are due on 1/25 for next year 
2019 grant applications.   The maximum grant amount is $1200.  Seven copies are required for submission.  
There are some changes to the form, so please review when completing.  If you have questions, contact 
Molly.  CADA Member please share info about grants.  
 
OFFICER NOMINATION SLATE FOR 2018 
 
President – Jade Glover/Molly Hoag – Jade was voted in for 2019 
Vice – John Cole  
Treasurer – Greg Werich 
Secretary – Deane’ Holderman 
 
Slate was voted on and all approved for 2019 CADA Officers 
 
New Business: 
 
CHAMBER MEMBERSHIP –   Molly asked for this to be discussed as CADA could become a member of the 
Chamber.  $125 would be a cost to join the Chamber.  CADA would be listed in the Chamber directory 
online and also promote events, network and training.  Molly reported that there were monies left over 
from events that could go towards the membership and cover the cost.   Discussion that the Chamber has 



the ability to spread information about the community in more ways that could positively impact and 
support CADA activities.  CADA has supported business of the year due to their supporting addiction 
programming and rehabilitation.  Motion made and all in agreement to utilize the monies.  GROUPS have 
also offered to pay the monies for CADA to become a member of the Chamber.  Amber O’Daniels will 
present to their HR from GROUPS to allow for them to pay the fees and donate the Chamber fees.  
 
Member sharing – 
 
GROUPS – Amber O’Daniels counselor shared that they are going to be providing to recovery works.   
Fentanyl use has increased in 2018.  There has been an increase in accidental death in the community.  
They will be looking to serve Decatur and Huntington.  February there will be a narcan training where 
certification will be available.  SMART training will be available.  Contact Amber in regards to more 
information.  They now have 12 members.  Services include individual counseling, group counseling and 
MAT treatment with suboxone. 
 
Barry Humble – Adams Wells Crisis Center – There will be a new director, Anita Miller.  She had been 
director at Swiss Village Center.  Anita will be coming to CADA in the future.  Barry also is on Drug Free 
Adams County and Recovery House.  There is a lot of interest in establishing an Oxford House in Adams 
County.  Oxford House is a halfway house which is more of a self- governed concept opening around the 
state.  This would be a men’s facility.  
 
John Cole – Grace of Mercy is staffed and taking applications and will be open as of December 15th. 
 
Angie Dial – Regional advisory Board for CADA.  Light was nominated for program of the year and won the 
regional. Valerie Runyon with Park center was also nominated.   6 committees and 4 events and a busy 
year with lots of participation and thanked everyone for their participation and their support.  
 
Breanna’s Hope will begin in January.  Please share the information with anyone interested in attending.   
 
Meeting adjourned at 12:49pm  
 
Submitted by Deane’ Holderman 
 
  

Next Meeting: January 10 , 2019 
Brickhouse Ministries 
1248 E  100 N, Bluffton 


